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You are receiving this email because you have contacted my office in the past for assistance.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email  HYPERLINK "mailto:kyle.ethridge@louisvilleky.gov" 

Kyle Ethridge with “REMOVE” in the subject or body.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters.
Back to School Block Party on Friday!
Please join us for the 15th Annual Back to School Block Party at the Mary T. Meagher Aquatic Center, 201 Reservoir Park this Friday, September 5th from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m.  Enjoy FREE pizza, swimming, door prizes and make a child ID with LMPD!  We need VOLUNTEERS to make this event successful.  If you are interested in volunteering or if you have any questions please contact our office at 574-1109.  To see the flyer and list of sponsors please click here.   

The Clifton Center Challenge
The Clifton Center is heading down the stretch toward their annual fundraising goal and they’re asking you to donate to help them get there!  With every tax-deductible dollar raised, they can bring you even more unique events like our outreach programs for kids (click here to see the program in action), concerts by a dizzying array of outstanding artists like the Carolina Chocolate Drops, Leo Kottke, Brooklyn Rider, and Fatoumata Diawara, or their first program this year, the Celebration of Kentucky Mountain Music, coming up in less than a month!
They’re grateful to a group of five generous donors who have collectively committed $10,000 as a challenge and inspiration to the rest of the community!  The best part of this challenge?  Remember that a gift in any amount will help them reach their goal. Donate today and continue making the music, film, art and ideas happen at the Clifton Center! 

Kentucky Mountain Music Festival Coming to the Clifton Center September 19-20 

The Clifton Center, located at 227 Payne Street, has teamed up with the Association for Cultural Equity to host a two-day celebration of eastern Kentucky's rich musical heritage on Friday and Saturday, September 19-20, 2014. The festival, titled "I've Rambled This Country Both Early & Late: A Celebration of Kentucky Mountain Music," will include performances by John Harrod, Ron Pen, Anna Roberts-Gevalt, and the Red State Ramblers, as well as a community dance, film screenings, "shape note" singing, instrument workshops, and panel discussions. Admission to all festival events are "Pay What You Will." Tickets will be available for purchase at the Clifton Center box office during the festival. More information is available online at www.cliftoncenter.org. 

In the 1930s, folklorist Alan Lomax traveled the hills of eastern Kentucky, making field recordings that captured performances by people who were part of a seemingly endless cultural journey. These farmers, coal miners, and shop keepers carried on a musical legacy born in another world and nurtured for uncounted generations in the heart of Appalachia. It is a legacy that continues to this day.

In 2013, the Lomax Archive began repatriating these invaluable cultural resources to repositories across Kentucky, and as part of that process the Clifton Center will bring together some of our region's most knowledgeable practitioners of one of America's most significant cultural assets. 

World Affairs Council Searching for Interns
WAC is always looking for bright interns and volunteers to help increase their capacity to do more. If you know of students with an interest either in international affairs or functional areas, such as marketing, development, design, research or communications, please refer them to WAC. They offer lots of hands-on experiences and opportunities for students to actively participate and learn about their work. Also, there is opportunity to apply for a scholarship to attend the 2015 WACA National Conference. Contact xy.zhao@worldkentucky.org for more details.
 
Love ‘em and Leave ‘em Louisville: Yard Waste Mangement
Recommendations for a Healthier, Greener Lawn:

Set your mower on maximum height! The higher you mow your grass, the healthier it will be. The roots will be deeper, allowing your lawn to stay green with less water. Deep roots also prevent soil erosion and promote thicker grass growth. Taller grass helps stop weeds from growing by creating more shade to prevent week germination. Follow the one-third rule: never cut more than one-third of the total height of the grass when you mow. Your lawn will thank you for it!

Or even better…grow more, mow less! If you feel like mowing your lawn is a constant battle, try replacing your turfgrass with plants you don’t have to mow. Low-mow landscaping can save you time, money, and hassle. There are lots of options to choose from, such as trees, shrubs, flowers, groundcover, edible plants, and even low-mow grasses.

Don’t bag those clippings! A common misconception is that clipping left on the lawn will promote thatch buildup. This is not true. Clippings do not make significant contributions to thatch and should be returned to the lawn whenever possible. Leaves and grass contain mostly water and break down rapidly, releasing nutrients back into the soil.

Mulch leaves into your lawn! Mowing tree leaves in the autumn and returning them to the turf system is an outstanding alternative to taking and bagging. Studies have shown the positive effects of mowing tree leaves into lawns. To do this, take the grass catcher off your mower and mow over the leaves on your lawn. You want to reduce your leaves to dime-size pieces. You’ll know you’re done when about half an inch of grass can be seen through the mulched leaf layer.

And one last tip! Before mowing your lawn, trim your shrubs and clean your flower beds and landscaping. Place the trimmings on your lawn and cut your grass like normal. You may need to do a couple of passes over the extra materials, but when complete, you will never know they were there. Plus, you saved time and money by not bagging. To avoid hazards while mowing, make sure shrub trimmings are no larger than a pencil. Contact Metro Public works for more information.

Yard Waste Management

In May 2014, the Louisville - Jefferson County Waste Management District adopted a yard waste container regulation (51.507R) clarifying collection procedures. Residents who utilize yard waste collection services must use one of the following containers: reusable bin, paper yard waste bag, or compostable plastic bag meeting ASTM D6400 standards.

Here are answers to common questions: 

· What is yard waste?

Yard waste includes organic waste generated during regular household landscaping and

gardening activities. Rocks, dirt, gravel, flower pots, and pot liners are not considered yard waste.

· Are there alternatives to setting out yard waste for collection?

Yes. Mulching and/or composting at home is often the fastest and cheapest way to manage your yard waste.

· What are my options if I need to have my yard waste collected?

 Best: Reusable containers are often cheaper than using single-use bags in the long run. Bins should have sturdy handles for collection crews, a capacity between 20 and 40 gallons, weigh no more than 60 pounds when filled, and be covered with a secure lid.

 Next Best: Paper yard waste bags that are not over filled and are folded closed.

 Still Good: Compostable plastic bags should clearly state they meet ASTM D6400 standards for composting. Bags marked “biodegradable” do not meet the requirement for this regulation. The compostable bags should be securely tied.

· Why is using compostable bags important?

After your yard waste is collected, it is delivered to a compost facility. Regular plastic bags are not compostable and must be separated from the yard waste. Removing plastic bags increases processing costs and remaining shreds reduce demand for the compost. Compostable bags or reusable containers greatly reduce the amount of plastic sent to local compost facilities. This reduces processing costs and enhances the quality of the finished compost.

· Can I still bundle my branches? 

Yes.

· Does this affect my regular garbage collection?

No, this change only impacts yard waste collection.

· What happens if I set my yard waste in a regular plastic bag?

Beginning January 1st, 2015, yard waste in plastic bags will not be collected and the homeowner may be subject to fines.

· What can I do in peak yard waste seasons?

First reduce the volume of leaves by chopping them with your mower. Then, if you still have large amounts, use one of our free fall drop off sites.

Alcoholic Beverage License Notifications
Attached please find a Change to License memo and Courier Journal Legal advertisement for an NQ4 Retail Malt Beverage Drink License being applied for, located at 104 Fairfax Ave., Louisville, KY. 40207.  The ad ran in The Courier Journal Wednesday, August 27, 2014.

· Don Benitos ad.pdf
· new location or ownership change.pdf
Academy @ Shawnee Science and Engineering Club Students recognized

The Academy @ Shawnee Science and Engineering Club students and staff were recognized at the Challenger Center's National Conference on Monday night at a special event held at 

the University of Louisville's planetarium. They were presented with a special coin made from aluminum that was flown on the Apollo 8 Mission -- man's first flight to the moon -- in recognition of their science experiment that is currently flying on board the International Space Station. Barbara Morgan, former NASA astronaut, backup Teacher in Space, and Challenger Center board member was keynote speaker at the event, which was emceed by former Miss America Heather French Henry. This community event celebrated the center and recognized long-time supporters of Challenger Learning Center-Louisville, which is housed at the Academy @ Shawnee.
September Art Fair at Mellwood Art Center

Join Mellwood for their 6th annual September Art Fair on September 6& 7, 10:00am-6:00pm. It is located at 1860 Mellwood Avenue. Building on the success of their 2013 show, we will offer 200 indoor and outside artist spaces. In addition, our show will also feature live entertainment, gifted student art tents / indoor sections, and expanded children’s art/craft/ activity area. At the Mellwood Art Center, there is free parking, indoor bathroom facilities and comfortable seating areas. 

Please feel free to contact Mellwood for more information at 502.895.3650 or by e-mailing Scooter at scooter@mellwoodartcenter.com or Devan at devan.mellwoodartcenter@gmail.com.

Ninth District Events!

Below are some Ninth District calendar events!  To view a full listing of events please visit the Ninth District Blog at http://district9news.wordpress.com/. 

If you would like to submit events to be considered for the blog calendar please email Kyle Ethridge or call 574-1109.

Friday, September 5: 9th District Annual Back to School Block Party from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m. at the Mary T. Meagher Aquatic Center, 201 Reservoir Avenue. FREE and open to the public. Enjoy FREE swimming, pizza, door prizes and family fun. Children under 18 need to be accompanied by an adult for the entire event. Questions please call 574-1109.
Saturday, September 6: Bingham Park volunteer opportunity from 10:00 a.m. – Noon.  Bingham Park is located on Coral Avenue off Frankfort Avenue.  Cleanups are scheduled the 1st Saturday of every month.  Please note these dates are subject to cancellation due to weather. For more information and to register, please call Sarah Wolff at 456-8125 or visit www.olmstedparks.org/events
Saturday, September 6 – Sunday, September 7: September Art Fair at Mellwood Art Center, 1860 Mellwood Avenue. They will have 165 juried artisans, 200 resident artists, food and drink, live entertainment, and more! Admission is FREE! For more information visithttp://www.mellwoodartcenter.com/september-art-fair.html
9th District LINKS

· www.district9news.wordpress.com
· http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/
· www.mygreentriangle.com/
· www.facebook.com/MyGreenTriangle
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